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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Minutes for September 18, 2006
The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash
· Rose Williams


· Astri Klievdal 

· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent members: 

· Barbara Anderson

I. 
Feedback from September ANC meeting
1. Astri Klievdal has been confirmed as a member of the Community Outreach Committee by the commissioners at their September 14 meeting.

2. The “thank you” notes were approved.  Ms. Nelson reminded the Commissioners and Committee Chairs to review them and provide suggested changes.

3. ANC 6A Chair, Joseph Fengler, asked that agendas, minutes, etc. be supplied promptly to the webmaster for posting.  This is particularly important as intermittent technical problems are interfering with posting.

II. 
Progress report on outreach to potential grant applicants
1. Ms. Williams spoke with Joshua Rich who is doing musical theater for children at the H Street Playhouse.  She forwarded his contact information and an article about the program to Ms. Nelson.  She, in turn, sent him an e-mail outlining the grant application process.  She has not had a reply but was able to get publicity for the program by publishing the article in The Buzz and The Hill Rag. 

2. Ms. Nelson has been in touch again with Larry Kaufer who is active in "sports on the hill".  He is considering applying for grant money, possibly for a wrestling program.  Mr. Barbash will follow up on this.  He will offer to help publicize some of the new programs, particularly the wresting program, so as to attract more participants from ANC 6A.  We have had confirmation that, as a result of our introduction to Options Charter School, he has secured a commitment to use their site for youth sports activities.  He is not sure that the organization needs anything at present that could be funded by ANC 6A (except possibly portable basketball hoops) but will think about it and possibly file an application.  Ms. Nelson was able to help in other ways, however, by putting him in touch with Charles Vincent at Options Charter School (in the old Kingsman school building) who has an indoor basketball court that might be offered.  Subsequent to the COC meeting, Ms. Nelson accompanied Mr. Kaufer on a tour of the Options facilities so she could introduce him to Dr. Vincent.
3. Ms. Nelson has been unable unsuccessful in contacting the Gibbs Elementary PTSA but will try again.
4. Ms. Nelson has been in touch with Stephanie Nixon who has a contact at Eastern High School who may be interested in applying for grant money for a sports related program.  

III.
Other - website
1. The Committees and Commissioners pages have been updated to reflect the resignation of Commissioner Cody Rice and the appointment of Drew Ronneberg.  The ANC 6A flier is under revision as are the ANC ads for the Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill.

2. The flier has been made available on the website as have many of the grant applications.
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is October 16, 2006.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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